
J u n e  2 , 2 0 1 9  
Ascension of Our Lord 

Welcome 

9900 LYNDALE AVENUE SOUTH • BLOOMINGTON, MN 55420-4733 
WWW.NATIVITYBLOOMINGTON.ORG  



 

Weekly Readings: 
June 2, 2019 

 Pray For… 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parish Pictorial Directories 
The moment we've all been awaiting is finally here. . 
The new parish pictorial directories will be available 
soon, once we have time to process them.  They will 
be available to be picked up in the Gathering 
Space after all Masses next weekend, June 8 & 9 
and also the following weekend, June 15 & 16 in 
the Caritas Room. No early birds, please. If your 
picture was taken for the directory, you may stop by 
for your free directory at that time.  If you did not 
have your picture taken, but wish to purchase a di-
rectory, they are available for $5 each while sup-
plies last or more can be ordered as needed. Thank 
you for your patience and understanding as these 
directories are distributed! 

 
Graduates, please join us next Sunday, 
June 9, at the 10:30 am Mass for the an-
nual Graduation Mass.  A short reception 
will be held in the Gathering Space after 

Mass.  Light refreshments will be served. 

 
 
Sunday:   Acts 1:1-11/Eph 1:17-23 /          
  Lk 24:46-53 
          
Monday: Acts 19:1-8/Jn 16:29-33 
  
Tuesday: Acts 20:17-27/Jn 17:1-11a 
 
Wednesday:  Acts 20:28-38/Jn 17:11b-19 
   
 
 
 

Thursday:   Acts 22:30; 23:6-11/Jn 17:20-26 

Friday: Acts 25:13b-21/Jn 21:15-19 

Saturday:  Acts 28:16-20, 30-31/Jn 21:20-25 

Next Sunday:  Acts 2:1-11/1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13 / 
   Jn 20:19-23  

     

Please keep the following in your prayers. . . 
 

Barb Dockendorf 
 

 and the prayers in our  
Parish Book of Intercessions. 

 
Please call Kass Lanman, Volunteer Coordinator 
of Nativity of Mary Prayer Chain Ministry, at 
(952)881-0233, with your request for prayers. 
  
Hospital Ministry—If you or a family member is 
hospitalized and would like to be visited by our 
hospital minister, please call Erin, Pastoral Minis-
ter, in the Parish Office at (952)881-8671 ext 
319. 
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Community News CONTACT INFORMATION 

Telephone Numbers 
  Parish Office       952.881.8671 
  Parish Fax       952.881.8692 
  School Office       952.881.8160 
  Creative Clubhouse      952.881.9103 
 

Parish Staff 
             Ext. 
Fr Nels Gjengdahl, Pastor           
     frgjengdahl@nativitybloomington.org       317 
John Shearer, Deacon          314 
     jshearer@nativitybloomington.org 
 
Baier, Cathie, Coordinator of Evangelization and  
  Faith  Formation 
     cbaier@nativitybloomington.org        311 
Campion, Mike, Maintenance Manager 
     mcampion@nativitybloomington.org       315 
Dobesh, Erin, Pastoral Minister 
     edobesh@nativitybloomington.org         319 
Grimme, Jill, Lunch Director 
     jgrimme@nativitybloomington.org        204 
Hagerty, Wanda, School Admin. Asst. 
     whagerty@nativitybloomington.org         100 
Keogh, Cindy, Creative Clubhouse Coordinator 
     ckeogh@nativitybloomington.org        329 
Lockhart, Liz, Director of Parish Operations 
     llockhart@nativitybloomington.org         214 
Millner, Nicole, Director of Liturgy & Music  
     nmillner@nativitybloomington.org        322 
Oldowski, Carol, Parish Nurse 
     coldowski@nativitybloomington.org         320 
Reeder, Mindy, School Principal 
     mreeder@nativitybloomington.org         201 
Tobroxen, Judy, Parish Administrative Assistant 
     jtobroxen@nativitybloomington.org         310 
Weis, Terri, Part-Time Bookkeeper 
     tweis@nativitybloomington.org        321 
  
   
Parish Office Hours 
Monday-Friday:  8:30 AM—4:30 PM,  
 Saturday & Sunday:  Closed 
 
 
Website: www.NativityBloomington.org 
9900 Lyndale Ave. South 
Bloomington, MN  55420-4733 
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Mass Times 
Weekend Masses 
Saturday Mass 4:00 PM 
Sunday Masses 8:30 & 10:30 AM 
 

Private Confessions 
Saturday 3:00-3:45 PM 

Weekday Mass 
8:00 AM Monday through Friday 
Adoration  
T-Th 7-7:45 am and Fri 8:30-noon 
Saturday 
8:00 AM Communion Service 

Pastor’s Note 
 

Second Holiest Day of  the Year 
 
In the Catholic faith, the holiest day of our year.  It is the 
event that gives the definition to our entire faith.  If 
someone were to ask, what is the second most important 
day, I would suspect that a majority of people would 
say that it is Christmas.  While Christmas is extremely 
holy, the second most important is, in fact, Pentecost.   
 
St. John Chrysostom wrote of the feast of Pentecost, 
“Today we have arrived at the peak of all blessings, we have reached the capital of feasts, we have 
obtained the very fruit of the Lord's promise.”  The word comes from the Greek word for “fiftieth” 
and is celebrated fifty days after Easter.   
 
It is celebrated as the birthday of the Church.  Pentecost is the feast when the Holy Spirit entered into 
the life of the Church.  The Holy Spirit is the third person of the Holy Trinity, and it is because this Spir-
it of God is now in the Church, that the Church is alive.  It is because of the Holy Spirit that the Apos-
tles and all disciples to the present day are able to declare that Jesus Christ is Lord.  It is the Holy 
Spirit that moves Catholics to love God and love their neighbor.  It is the Holy Spirit that gives the 
Saints their grace and mercy to sinners. 
 
Next weekend is the birthday of the Church.  Let us thank the Lord for the great gift of the third per-
son of the Holy Trinity and the life of the Church that leads us to heaven. 
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Community Life Faith Formation   
Nativity Garage Sale:  Accepting Donations 
Nativity of Mary's current 7th grade class are 
accepting donations for their community wide 
garage sale which begins Thursday, June 13, 
and runs through Saturday, June 15. Dona-
tions are received at door #14, M-F between 8:30-
4:30 PM.  BUT PLEASE NO: TV's, cribs, computers or 
car seats.  If you need help getting your items to school, 
contact us at garagesale@nativitybloomington.org or 
call 952-881-8160. Thank you for your support. 
 
Senior Luncheon & Icon Presentation, June 11 
RSVP today for the June 11 luncheon at St. Richard’s 
Catholic Church in Richfield! Starting at noon, we will 
serve a catered lunch of chicken pasta salad with crois-
sant, fresh fruit and an ice cream treat. Fr. Mark Pavlik 
will give a presentation on Religious Icons. The cost is 
just $8 (at the door). All seniors are welcome – just 
RSVP no later than June 5 so that we can order lunch. 
Call 612-869-2426 or register at www.strichards.com/
seniors.  
 
Job Opportunity 
Creative Clubhouse is an extended school age K-8 pro-
gram located in the Parish Center.   They are currently 
looking for part-time summer program teachers and 
part-time program aides.  The ideal candidate will 
have experience working with school age children.  You 
must have a high school diploma and have current CPR 
& First Aid certification or be willing to get certified.  
Please send resume and letter of interest to   Cindy 
Keogh at Creative Clubhouse, 9901 E. Bloomington 
Freeway, Bloomington 55420 
 
Calling all gardeners!  
The Franciscan Retreats and Spirituality Center in Pri-
or Lake is looking for two teams of two gardeners to 
join our existing team in managing our colorful garden 
areas. Here's a chance to keep a sacred space beauti-
ful while enjoying a peaceful outdoor setting. A fun 
group to be a part of.  
 
Also: embrace the energy of Spring on our 60 acres 
of forest and prairie on these two June retreats -  
Women's Mid-week Retreat June 11-13  
Women and Men, extended June Silent Retreat June 
20-23  
Theme: Rejoice and be Glad: Our Call to Holiness in 
Today's World - how holiness is not just for people on 
stain glass windows with halos around their heads! 
 
Please call to register - 952-447-2182. 
Franciscan Retreats and Spirituality Center - 16385 St 
Francis Lane, Prior Lake MN 55372 
www.franciscanretreats.net 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word: 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word will  be offered at 10:30 
AM Mass this Sunday, June 2.  Children between the ages 
of 3-12 are welcome to join.  This week’s reader is  
Suzanne Stavnes Simpson. 
 
VBS—Vacation Bible School 
There will not be a Vacation Bible School this year at Na-
tivity.  There were not enough volunteers to support the 
program this year.  Stay tuned for information about oth-
er summer opportunities for Vacation Bible School at 
neighboring parishes.  For questions contact, Cathie Baier,  
Coord. of Evangelization & Faith Formation 
cbaier@nativitybloomington.org  952-881-8671 x311. 

 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
We need Adorers for the 1st and 3rd Friday 
mornings of each month.  Please commit to pray-
ing in the Chapel before the Blessed Sacrament.  

You will help this to continue to be a special time in the 
real presence of the Lord.  Contact Judy in the Parish Of-
fice for more information.   
 
Archdiocesan Marriage Day Celebration, Saturday, 
June 15, 10 a.m. Mass, Cathedral of Saint Paul 
Celebrate the beautiful mystery of the mutual self-gift 
between a man and woman in the Sacrament of Matrimo-
ny. The celebration includes Mass, renewal of vows, and a 
short reception. Couples celebrating their silver and gold-
en anniversaries will be honored in a special way. Fami-
lies and friends of all couples are welcome! Couples mar-
ried one year or more may request a commemorative cer-
tificate signed by Archbishop Hebda. To request a certifi-
cate, please contact the Office of Marriage, Family & Life 
by June 10 at 651-291-4488 or mfl@archspm.org. 
 
July 21 – 24, 2019 
Dunrovin Retreat Center, Marine on St. Croix 
“Quo Vadis” is a camp experience for youth ages 14-17 
to learn that nothing is more important than discovering 
God’s will for your life – and living it! Quo Vadis begins 
on Sunday, July 21 with 4 p.m. registration, followed by 5 
p.m. Sunday Mass and concludes on Wednesday at 1 
p.m. The camp includes Mass, prayer, campfires, talks, 
field trips to visit religious communities, confession, rosary 
along with lots of outdoor camp fun and recreation! Space 
is limited. For more information and to register, visit 
10000vocations.org.  
 

CONGRATULATIONS CI GRADUATES!! 
Congratulations to the Padre Pio Class of 2019! 

Ramzeye Kamara, Roberta Studeman 
and Mark Newbury 

graduated May 7th, 2019 
after two years of study at the 

Archbishop Harry J. Flynn Catechetical Institute. 
We wish you many blessings as the Holy Spirit  

leads you on the next part of the journey! 



Saturday, June 1 
    4:00 PM MASS, Church (†Wally Haider) 
  Cantor 
Sunday, June 2  
  8:30 AM MASS, Church (Priests of Archdiocese) 
  Cantor  
  9:00 AM RCIC, Conf. Room 250 
 10:30 AM MASS (Nativity of Mary Parish) 
  Choir 
 11:30 AM Bible Study, School Conf. Rm 250 
Monday, June 3  
  8:00 AM MASS, Church (†Francis Duong-anh-Tuan) 
  6:50 PM Boy Scouts 374, Gath. Space/Cafeteria 
Tuesday, June 4 
  8:00 AM MASS, Church (Fr Nels Gjengdahl)  
Wednesday, June 5 
  8:00 AM MASS, Church (†Arnold Nelson) 
  9:45 AM School Mass, Church 
  2:30 PM Catechesis of the Good Shepherd, 204 
  6:00 PM School Graduation Mass, Church 
Thursday, June 6 
  8:00 AM MASS, Church (†Jim McLaughlin) 
  8:30 AM Coffee & Conversation, Gath. Space 
Friday, June 7 
  8:00 AM MASS, Church  (Chadwick Northup) 
  8:30-12pm Adoration, Chapel 
Saturday, June 8 
  8:00 AM Communion  Service, Chapel  
  8:30 AM Bible Study, Caritas 
  9:00 AM Green Angels Meeting/Setup 
  4:00 PM MASS, Church (†Rita Schoenecker) 
  Cantor 
Sunday, June 9  
  8:30 AM MASS, Church (†Alice Snater) 
  Cantor  
  9:00 AM RCIC, Conf. Room 250 
 10:30 AM MASS (Nativity of Mary Parish) 
  Choir 
 11:30 AM Bible Study, School Conf. Rm 250 
 
 
Thank you to Bloomington Drug and all our other con-
tributors for supporting our parish bulletin. 

Parish Happenings 
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Dear Parish Families: 
 
Nativity of Mary School celebrated another education-
al tradition this week - our 8th Grade trip to Chica-
go. From learning about the city, to a special Mass,  to 
visiting historic museums, our students experienced a trip 
that meets the academic, spiritual, and emotional needs 
while commemorating their Catholic K-8 educational jour-
ney. We thank the parish for supporting them! 
 
Join us at our graduation Mass: 
 
June 5: 8th Grade Graduation Mass - 6:30 p.m. 
 
Please continue to support our school through gifts of 
time, talent and treasure. We are still accepting dona-
tions for the Annual Fund through June and have 
raised over $56,000 toward our goal of 
$70,000. Please consider a gift to the school. You can 
make a donation online, the link is on our website, or 
may send in a check. IRA and Stock transfers can also be 
accepted.  
 
At this time I also want to share with the parish that I 
have accepted another position. Due to my parents de-
clining health, I need to be closer to them in order to as-
sist them with their needs. I thank you for your gift of 
support for me and for Nativity of Mary School. I've 
been honored to represent the school these past four 
years. 
 
Nativity of Mary School students and staff appreciate 
your continued support  especially over the summer.  
 
Thank you! 
 
Blessings,  
 
Mindy Reeder       
Principal  952.881.8160 
 
 
 



Daily Mass, Week of June 18-21 
Because of the retreat week for all Archdiocesan priests, 
we are unable to have daily mass here Tuesday, June 18, 
thru Friday, June 21.  We will have a communion service  
Tuesday thru Friday.  St Bonaventure will be having a 
daily mass at 8:45AM if you prefer. 
 
Pilgrimage in 2020 
If you have signed up for the pilgrimage next summer, 
and have any questions or concerns about the trip, please 
contact Erin Dobesh in the parish office.  Her email ad-
dress is:  edobesh@nativitybloomington.org. You may 
also call her at 952-881-8671 ext 319. 

 
Summer hours for the parish office will  take 
effect this week.  Monday-Thursday, 8:30—4:30 
pm and Fridays, 8:30—Noon.  

 
Donate Blood 
Blood is always needed and there are 2 donation sites  
close to the church. The American Red Cross is located at 
505 West 98th Street (Next to Bloomington Drugs), open 
daily from 1–7 PM; 800-733-2767. Memorial Blood 
Center is located at 500 West 98th Street (2nd floor of 
the Premier Bank), Mon–Wed 11 AM–6:30 PM, Thurs–
Fri 7:30 AM–3 PM, Sat 7:30 AM–1 PM, 888-448-3253. 
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Scan to give 
online 

 

Quick Notes Sharing Our Treasure 

 

Tweets of Wisdom from Pope Francis 

During the month of May our weekly budgeted  
contributions are 21,100 (5 weeks)  
 

Offering for Weekend (Week 48) 
May 25/26, 2019 

  Weekly        Year-to-Date 
Actual     
Budgeted  
 

The numbers for the weekend of May 25/26 will be in 
next week’s bulletin. 
  

Money Counters:  
Sunday, June 9, 2019  Team 6 
    
52 Club Winner:   
6/02/2019  Elma Luehmann $200 
 

Did You Know.... 
Your monetary contributions are a vital part of our 
Church's financial well-being and making sure they are 
allocated to where you want them to be distributed is 
vitally important.  On the front of the giving envelopes 
are designated areas for you to write the contributed 
dollar amount and where you'd like your donations to be 
attributed (the project, fund or entity) .  Whether it is for 
Sunday giving, Capital Campaign or "other" giving, we 
want to ensure your money is being placed where you 
would like it to go and with your help in using those des-
ignated areas and dollar amounts, we can make that 
happen! 
Thank you for your contributions to, your involvement in, 
and your presence at Nativity. 

Every creature has a function, none is su-
perfluous.  The whole universe speaks the 
language of God’s love, of His boundless 
affection for us:  soil, water, mountains, 
everything is God’s caress. 

 Catholic Community Foundation Educational Forum 
Tuesday, June 25 from 6-830 pm, Cretin-Derham High 
School, St Paul, “Why are Catholic schools essential for 
a strong church and community?” 
6 pm—hors d’oeuvre buffet & drinks 
6:30—forum begins 
Forums are free of charge  
To register:  www.ccf-mn.org/forums or 651-389-0300 
 
Fare For All, Creekside Community Center, June 19 
Fare For All is a cooperative food buying program 
open to anyone.  There are no qualifications or income 
restrictions.  The more people that participate, the 
greater the savings.  It is held on the third Wednesday 
of each month at Creekside Community Center, located 
at 9801 Penn Ave S, Bloomington.  The next date will 
be June 19 from 11am to 1 pm.  Fare For All provides 
packages of fresh fruits and vegetables as well as fro-
zen meat items. You may pay with cash, credit, debit or 
EBT.   

Cookout in the Courtyard at Lourdes for Young 
Adults, 6-8:30 p.m., Thursday, June 6 at Our Lady 
of Lourdes, Minneapolis 
Twin Cities young adults age 21-39 are invited to at-
tend a cookout in the courtyard at Our Lady of 
Lourdes, One Lourdes Place, Minneapolis. More infor-
mation is available at lourdesmpls.org. 
 
Sacrament of Confirmation Classes for those with 
special needs, Saturdays, August 10 & 24, 9:30 – 
11:30 a.m., Church of St. Richard, Richfield  
Do you know anyone with special needs or mental or 
physical disabilities age 16 or older, who has not re-
ceived the Sacrament of Confirmation? Both classes 
are mandatory for guardians and candidates. Pre-
registration is preferred but walk-ins will be accepted. 
Thank you in advance for your help in reaching out to 
all God’s people. For more information, please contact 
Deacon Eric Gunderson or Sonya Flomo at 651-291-
4488 or email us at flomos@archspm.org.  


